Dr. Richmond requested the following information regarding agenda item CLS1- 2006-2007 Interinstitutional Articulation Agreement:
Request:     Is there something in here that states if you have a cognitive disability you are to be served only be the school district, or is that FAU?

Response:  The Articulation Agreement does not prohibit students with cognitive or any other disabilities from accessing dual enrollment programs.  The community college sets reading, language and math requirements for these programs, but does not prohibit access to those below those levels. A tutoring lab at the college is available to assist students with these requirements.  Students may also exit the program without passing the reading, language and math requirement, if they successfully complete the program and apply for a review by the PBCC waiver committee.  New language in the agreement ensures that students with disabilities will receive accommodations pursuant to the IEP or 504 Plan.  The PBCC Office for Students with Disabilities and the high school guidance counselor work with students to ensure that they are provided information regarding entry and exit requirements.  Under dual enrollment, the courses have to count towards graduation requirements and the program cannot be offered in the K-12 public schools.  Not every career/vocational program at PBCC is designated dual enrollment.  To access those that are not under dual enrollment, the student must exit the K-12 program and apply to the PBCC program. 
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